
 

 

2011-2012 
BHA Fall News 

 
  Association members; 
                                               The season is here and the ice is ready to go thanks to 
Phil and those who helped. The Madden clinic is in full swing and the finishing touches are 
taking place to get the Civic Center ready for another busy and exciting season of hockey 
and fun. We are having an association work night this Sunday from 5:00-8:00. So for all of 
you who need to get a start on those mandatory work hrs it’s a good way to accrue some of 
those hrs. (Reminder that you will be billed at years end for work hours not completed) We 
will be serving pizza for those who show up and work on your family’s work hrs and there 
will also be open skate/hockey for the skaters of the families that show up to work and those 
who have paid the association dues. We are pleased to announce that Morris/Benson will 
be fielding a 12U Girls hockey team coached by Jim Berens this year and that the Girls 
Varsity has a head coach (Jeremiah Day). 
 
      All MBA coaches are in the process of completing the coaching certification program for 

their level of coaching and the on line module training that is required. We anticipate the 

game schedules and practices to be posted on the MBA website very soon with a start date 
of all practices beginning the 1st of November due to Halloween. Keep a close eye on the 
website for more information.        
 
     Thanks, 
                         BHA Board:  Jeff DeHaan, Nathan Thompson, Sarah Wold, Robyn Aarhus, 
Jason Madden, Angela Pendill, Janet Johnson, Nicole Hadfield, Tom Hoffman 

 


